
 

 

COUGAR 

 NEWS 
February 2, 2021                   No. 06                                         Clavet School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ADMINISTRATOR’S  MESSAGE 
   

At the beginning of the school year I don’t think there were very many people in our school community who 
had direct contact with someone who had tested positive for COVID. We were all a bit afraid of the virus, and 
we did our best to keep it at bay, and keep our students and community safe. We are still following the same 
safety expectations, but now that we have had a few cases in the building, our perspective has changed 
somewhat. We need to continue to be diligent on the layers of protection that will protect us all: wear a mask 
(wear it always and wear it appropriately); wash your hands frequently (use either soap and water in the 
washrooms or the sanitizers at every entrance and in every room); stay physically distant whenever possible 
(it is still recommended to remain at least 2m away); keep you close contacts to a minimum; and stay home if 
you are experiencing any COVID-related symptoms (and remain at home until you are symptom free for 48 
hours). 

It is much easier to stay up to date on classroom work since our teachers have established Google 
classrooms. Our staff have been working hard to maintain a digital presence and teach our students (and 
sometime our parents) how to access their Google classrooms. This background work has been very helpful 
when students are ill, or for those situations which have required individual students or groups of students to 
self-isolate. Although students are still able to access most of the learning, our experience this year has 
highlighted the reality that the best place to learn is still in the classroom. 

Please note that PSSD has currently eliminated the alternative for optional blended learning. Students who 
are able, are expected to attend live classes. If families remain unsure about the safety of their students at 
the school, they have the option to enroll in Spirit eLearning distance education classes. Please contact the 
school if you would like more information. 

Please also note that if a family chooses to keep their student at home for illness, transportation issues 
(busses cancelled), or any other reason; the students are encouraged to keep up with their learning – to the 
best of their abilities – using resources and assignments on their Google classroom. However, absent 
students will still be marked absent. This is not intended to be a punishment and attendance is not calculated 
for assessment purposes. As long as students and families are doing their best to keep up with the learning, 
that is what is important. 

There are many things to which we are learning to adapt, and new attendance codes and how they are 
applies are just another of these. One of the positives from this is the new culture on bus days. It looks like 
we are heading to another cold snap and it’s encouraging that we now have a means of continuing the 
learning from wherever you are on those cold days. 
 
Stay safe,    
 

Brian Matisz 
Principal 
Clavet School 

 

          



 
 
THE CLAVET PRE-KINDERGARTEN  

The Clavet Pre-Kindergarten program for three and four year old  
children runs Monday to Thursday 9am-12pm. Applications are  
available online on the Prairie Spirit School Division website.  
Children must be three years old by September 1st. Please call 
 the office at 306-933-1022 or email christine.findlater@spiritsd.ca 
 for more information 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
CLAVET SCHOOL POLAR BEAR CLUB 

 
Clavet School has established the following temperatures as a guideline for 
winter recess time. We would like all students be dressed properly (winter jacket, 
ski-pants, toque, mitts, boots etc.) as we try to go outside as much as possible.  
Many students ask to go outside even when temperatures dip low.  The 
temperatures are based on Environment Canada’s temperature of Saskatoon. 

➢ -26 °C and warmer – everyone outside 

➢ -27 °C to -39°C – All students dress up and run to shack and back or be a part of Polar Bear 

Club 

➢ Polar Bear Club - only those dressed properly will have the option to stay outside with teacher 

supervision 

➢ - 40 °C and colder – everyone is to be indoors 

 
ATTENDANCE 
A friendly reminder to please call the office with any student absence, in the 
event that your child’s teacher is away we will have the information at the 
office. Please note this includes snow days and vacations. Thank you! 

 
 

 

 

 
Kindergarten  Registration 
for the 2021-2022 School Year 
Registration is now taking place for any child who will be turning five (5) 
 by December 31, 2021.  Please call the Clavet School at 306-933-1022 
 to enroll your child for the 2021-2022 school year. Registration  
is important for an accurate class count. Please pass this 
 information on to your neighbours and friends. There will be  
an open house in June hopefully in person or online, watch upcoming  
newsletters and/or the website for more information.  
If you have questions/concerns about your child starting kindergarten 
 please call or email Tracy Fitzsimmons at 306-933-1022 or tracy.fitzsimmons@spiritsd.ca 
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DATES TO NOTE 

 

FEB. 15   FAMILY DAY – NO CLASSES 

FEB. 16-19   WINTER BREAK - NO CLASSES 

FEB. 24  PINK SHIRT DAY 

MARCH 8  NO CLASSES – PREPARATION/ P.D. DAY 

MARCH 24  K-9 TERM 2 REPORT CARDS 

MARCH 30  PARENT /TEACHER INTEVIEWS 5:30-8:00  

MARCH 31  PARENT /TEACHER INTEVIEWS 3:30-6:00 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

Clavet Football 
Registration for the upcoming 2021 spring football season opened January 1st. As of right now Clavet Minor 
Football is planning to offer flag football for Grades K to 6, six a side tackle football for Grades 5-8 and again we 
are attempting to construct an all girls tackle team consisting of girls Grades 5-8.   Early bird registration through 
saskatoonminorfootball.com ends March 15th at which time fees will increase $50. The goal is for a full slate of 
football programming, but as we all know things are subject to change. 
 
Flag football registration, Clavet uses team codes so that we can gauge interest and also ensure how many 
teams and coaches we will need. 
 
Grades K-2 Colts code is d9k5 Fees $120 
 
Grades 3-4 Stampeders code is e4l2 (l as in lion) Fees $120 
 
Grades 5-6 Hilltops (if enough interest)code is v1k3 Fees $120 
 
Generally there is a team practice once a week   at Clavet School and a league game held Saturdays in the city. 
 
Six a side tackle football Grades 5-8 is completed through a blanket registration, but when registering a drop 
down will ask for your community.  Clavet and surrounding area athletes will then be placed on Clavet Minor 
Football teams.   Practices generally are Sunday and Tuesday nights at Clavet School and league games 
Thursday nights at SMF field.  Fees are $395. 
 
As for the graduating players from previous seasons there is also a Spring Academy that’s held in the city at 
SMF field.  At academy there’s a lot of position training of your choice and then a draft is held for a year end 
tournament.  Practices/game nights vary.  Fees are $450 and spots are limited so register early.  50% full 
already. 
 
As our membership grows our need for coaches does as well.  If interested in joining the Clavet Minor Football 
coaching staff for either flag or tackle please contact Chad at (306)281-5225.  We welcome program graduates 
to coach whenever available. 
 
Lots of information to process, but if there are any questions or concerns please don’t hesitate to pm or call me 
directly using the number above. 
 
Our fingers are crossed for a spring season this year and I for one am looking forward to getting back on the 
field!!! Go Cougars!!! 



 

Good nutrition  
supports  

healthy learning!!   
 

Feb 2020 
 



 


